
Fire District #4 auxiliary 

June 14th 2023 Meeting Minutes 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by President Janet Mobley with the flag salute.  In attendance 

were: Rocky Eastman, Dean Farrens, Brooks Graves, Paula Partlow, Carol Roediger, Roy Holman and Janet 

Mobley. 

 

➢ Secretaries Report 

No report this month.  We will discuss June’s report with our July report at our next meeting. 

 

➢ Treasurers Report 

No report this month.  Linda Byerley emailed Debbie and Janet saying that she tried to prepare a report to 

submit to Janet in her absence but there was some confusion at Banner Bank.  Banner Bank informed Linda 

that they did not move both the checking and savings accounts over to her name so would not give her the 

information needed to submit a current report.  Linda said she will follow up at Banner Bank to get things 

straightened out.   

 

➢ Old Business 

The Radio Tower Maintenance was performed and according to Brooks, everything went very well.  Brooks 

reported that the grounds were pretty good and they didn’t see any problems.  They sprayed for cheatgrass.  

Didn’t see any rattlesnakes or wasps nest he said everything looked pretty good!  Chief Eastman thanked 

them for doing such a great job! 

In other old business Chief Eastman said he did purchase some Gatorade and will submit his receipt for the 

purchase to Linda Byerley next month in the amount of $212.52 for reimbursement. 

 

➢ New Business 

Chief Eastman reminded everyone of National Night Out which will be held on Tuesday, August 1st.  He 

asked us to keep in mind of volunteering to be at our booth.  Chief Eastman also reminded us of the Fair 

and how there will be a sign-up sheet for those who wish to volunteer a shift this year.  And finally, Chief 

Eastman said that he did have a chance to meet the “Chief for a Day” and said it was a real joy meeting this 

young man and hopes that we can all meet him at National Night Out.  

 

➢ Chiefs Report 

Chief Eastman didn’t have much to report.  He did mention all of the Fires in our general area that were 

and still are going on.  This would have been Tuesday, June 13th.  He mentioned that he fought the Wallula 

Fire all night long and hadn’t had any sleep and also that it was very windy at the site but that it’s mostly 

under control. 

 

➢ Miscellaneous  

Nothing to Report by anyone. 

With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 6:20 PM. 

• The next meeting will be on July 12th at 6:00 PM 

• Submitted by Janet Mobley, President in the absence of Debbie Mobley our Secretary.  And for those 

who have been wondering, Debbie is healing well and thanks everyone for the well-wishes and for 

their support at this time. 


